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President George Ammermann, called the August 11, 2011, Guadalupe County Master Gardener (GCMG) Board Meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.  Attendees: George Ammermann, Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Sandy Foss, Jose Contreras, Carol Calentine,  Doug Biggs and Linda Bruno.
Minutes The July 14, 2011, Board minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report Bob Teweles submitted a written report for the Board for July 2011, which will be attached to the minutes. The GCMG Treasury balance as of July 31, 2011 was $12,109.45. 


Schertz Community Garden (SCG) funding:  There was discussion on how to manage reporting regarding the Home Depot gift cards from Bexar County MG.   It was decided to set up a sub- account and list as a donation and subtract from the account as receipts for costs are submitted. 

                    Class 23 budget implications.   Jose reported 16 students enrolled.  Costs have not changed except the books expected to be $57 were actually $47, so there was a unexpected savings.   He is hoping for 2 more students, and that the GCMG speakers will not accept payments for speaking to reduce costs.  
Speakers   
Doug Biggs updated the speakers schedule with the following changes: Molly Keck’s topic in October will be “Beneficial and Pollinating Insects”. In November, Sir Oliver Smith’s topic will be “Using Vines in Landscaping”. He has added Mary Dunford in May to talk about “Using Herbs in Your Diet” and in April “Growing Olive Trees in Sequin” by Joe Wait.  

George reported he is trying to arrange 2 4H kids who have won awards for horticultural programs to present their presentations to the GCMG. 
Committee Reports

Education    Linda Bruno reported Deedy Wright will present “Fall Vegetables”, at the SCG on August 27th.  Jim Johnston will present a program on “Drip Irrigation” in September. 

She asked that Board members put November 12 on calendars for an Appreciation Day for Supporters of the SCG.  More information will follow.
September 10th, a Saturday workday, has been picked for the Cub Scouts and their parents to build their raised bed. Linda would appreciate support from GCMG members.

Linda gave a tour of the SCG to the Cibolo Nature Center developers to get ideas for their new 30 acre garden.  
Publicity   Peggy Jones reported publicity for Deedy’s program is out.  
A donation of a 6 foot education board was made by Janice Knobles. Her son had a used board for Science Fair projects and no longer need it. The board is lighted, a trifold. Peggy said she would get it ready and hopes it will be used at the fair.  

She asked George if he had talked to someone about the problems with the website reported by Randee Malmsten last month. George reported he talked to Jayla Fry and has 2 names of paid workers on the website to help Randee. The person she has been talking to is a volunteer and is overwhelmed by the calls. 
TA&M Pilot Software Program   There was discussion on the new program. Jose suggested a specific person be identified to lead the project. George said he would like everyone to continue to work with it and he would talk to Tarrant County and see how they are managing  their  pilot program. 
Volunteer Opportunities   Carol Calentine  reported Jeri Doyle is chairing the Fair and requesting 3 rain barrels. Carol has found volunteers to paint the barrels and the Board agreed they can submit the cost of their paints to GCMG. 
Linda reported one of the barrels will be donated to the County Youth Show Gala on September 17th to support the 4H and FAA in Guadalupe County. 

Gina Mullen has volunteered to chair the garden project at the Red Barn.  Carol is looking for someone to co-chair. She also is looking for volunteers for the landscaping project at the County Finance Office. 

She reported the Green Team headed by Hughlene Micheli is doing okay but could use more support. 

County Fair   Linda reported the field crops and booth will be revamped this year. Field crops will now be Horticulture in the program.   Maldonado’s has donated 2 big trees as the prize for the Grand Champion.  The booth has been moved down near the stage next to the Native Plant Society.  GCMG, with the leadership of Betty Hughes, will present children’s programs during the fair in front of the stage area. 
Class 23/ Mentoring   Jose Contreras reports 18 studentshave signed on, 2 have withdrawn. He has 23 mentors. There was discussion about when to close out the class. Travis wants the close out to be the 24th, Jose wants it to be the 10th. However, Peggy using  the information from Travis, said the newspaper has just come out with a notice on the class, so there are possibly going to be some potential new candidates calling. Jose wants to get his mentors and students prepared for the class. He asked for the following:
1. That a $10volunteer donation be made by any GCMG member sitting in on a class depending on space availability.  This will help decrease the class deficit. 

2. That there is an announcement to the class that any projects must be submitted for approval and that there is a process in place for the projects approval. 

3. Having their graduation from the class at the Christmas Social to make them feel a part of the GCMG family. 

The Board agreed to these suggestions in discussion. 
New Certifications    Gina Mullen will be certified this month. 

Conversion of paper files to CD format    Bob Davis asked Board members to think about converting the current paper files into a CD format. Linda reported a cleaning out and organizing of the files was done about 3 years ago. Bob suggested  consider this as a project for next year and felt the cost would probably be under $1000 and would provide more room in the office and have the information historically of the GCMG electronically. 
By-laws / Policies and Procedures   Linda reported the by-laws are ready except for indemnification and clarification on the 5O1c, both of these areas are being worked on presently and should available soon.  The procedure manual is about half done. Travis will review it, the Board will review it and hopefully it will be approved by the membership at the September meeting. It will be made available electronically. For those without computer access, the by-laws will be mailed out.  
Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Attachments:
GCMG Treasurer Report of July, 2011.

Sandy Foss
George Ammermann
Secretary
President

GCMG Officers:


George Ammermann, President


Bob Davis, President Elect 


Doug Biggs, Vice President


Bob Teweles, Treasurer


Sandy Foss, Secretary


Open, Volunteer Chairman


Peggy Jones, Publication Chairman


Linda Bruno, Past President





Guadalupe County Master Gardeners


Texas AgriLife Extension Service


Texas A&M System


210 Live Oak Street


Seguin, Texas 78155





Guadalupe County Master Gardeners’ Board Meeting


August 11, 2011.


Guadalupe County AgriLife Extension Building


Seguin, Texas








